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Dear Parent

Thank you for taking the time to read this invitation letter. 

You have been given this information because your child will be undergoing surgery for the treatment of medically intractable epilepsy and we would like you to consider giving your consent for your child to participate in a research study that we are undertaking within the Neurosurgical Department at Great Ormond Street Hospital. If you do not wish to be involved in the project please inform a member of the team and be assured that this will not in any way impact on the quality of the care that your child receives.

As the team has already explained to you, surgery for intractable epilepsy involves disconnecting the part of the brain that is acting as the epileptic focus from the rest of the brain, with the aim of preventing the spread of the epileptic seizure over the brain.

To achieve this, a disconnection trench is made through the substance of the brain to cut off the flow of electrical signals from the epileptic focus to the rest of the brain. Specifically the trench is cut through a region of the brain known as the lateral ventricle. Under normal circumstances when the disconnection is made the tissue that is removed is discarded. With your permission / consent, rather than discarding this tissue we would like to preserve it and use it for research purposes.

The reason we would like to take this tissue is that the wall of the lateral ventricle is a fascinating and highly specialised region of the brain, the opportunity to study fresh tissue samples from this region in children would be invaluable in furthering our understanding, and could potentially lead to breakthroughs in the treatment of childhood diseases.

It is important to state from the outset that your child will not benefit directly from being involved in this trial however it will also have no impact on the quality of care that your child will receive. Using the tissue for research rather than discarding it does not deviate from the standard clinical technique and will not pose any extra risk to your child.  In effect, the only difference is that the tissue will be stored and used for research rather than discarded. 
In addition to repurposing the tissue taken from the wall of the lateral ventricle, we would also like to a take a single sample of CSF (around 10ml) and a single sample of blood (around 2mls) which will be taken at the time of the operation and will also be used in the research project.
Please be assured that your decision to participate or not in this trial will have no impact on the quality of care that your child receives.

Thank you again for taking the time to consider this invitation letter.
Yours sincerely
	
	

	Martin Tisdall FRCS (Eng) MA MD

Consultant Neurosurgeon 
	Zubair Tahir FRCS (Eng)

Consultant Neurosurgeon

	
	

	
	

	William Dawes BSc (hons) FRCS (SN) PhD

Speciality Registrar Neurosurgery
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